McGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL FACULTY OF ARTS OFFICE OF THE DEAN January 5. 1927. Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., Principal, McGill University. My dear Principal, I am enclosing herewith Dr. Nicholson's report which you kindly lent to me a short time ago and which I have read over with very great interest indeed. ing Dr. Nicholson's suggestions affecting McGill College, I have only to say that I agree substantially with them all in the most whole-hearted manner. Nearly all of them, I think, too, have already been before the Faculty from time to time during the last two years. As all these rules, however, were very stiffly arranged a few years ago, it is a little difficult to get the Faculty to reconsider them with the necessary sympathy and care. I have, therefore, thus far adopted the policy of making haste slowly in these matters, but I am going to bring some of them up again, possibly for final decision, at the next meeting of the Faculty which will probably be held on the 14th instant. As you probably realise, it is extraordinarily difficult to get an assembly of fifty specialists